

The Board of Trade Building, Montreal, September 2nd, 1932.

Sir Arthur W.Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal, McGill University, Montreal, Que.

Dear Sir Arthur:

While in Montreal before leaving on our Convention Cruise Tour I wanted to take this opportunity of expressing my appreciation of your recommendation of Dr. J.C. Hemmeon as a member of the research committee appointed in connection with our Chamber's work on Economy in Government, under the Chairmanship of Mr. W. Sanford Evans. The Assistant Secretary told me of his chat with you and I know that Dr. Hemmeon will be an invaluable member of the sub-committee. As you know we had in mind for the other members of the Committee Dr. H.L. Brittain, Professor Gilbert Jackson and Mr. Clarke.

Our Directors and myself are greatly impressed with the possibilities which lie before the larger group of business men who have accepted to act on the committee in an advisory capacity and the unusual interest displayed in this important question assures me that the Chamber has a unique opportunity to serve in the national interest.

We expect to get off with a good start at our Halifax Convention. Mr. Evans I know will wish to confer with Dr. Hemmeon on his way home to Winnipeg after the annual meeting.

Once again appreciating your own decision to serve on the larger committee and for naming Dr. Hemmeon,

Yours sincerely,

W.L. Cued-efor
President.